
 

 

 

Wylie City Council 

AGENDA REPORT 
 
 

Department: Engineering  Account Code: 447-5447-58210 

Prepared By: Tim Porter    

     

 
Subject  

Consider, and act upon, Resolution No. 2024-14(R) authorizing the City Manager of the City of Wylie to execute the Interlocal 

Agreement between the City of Wylie, Texas and the East Fork Special Utility District concerning waterline improvements 

along E. FM 544 from south of Alfred Drive to County Line Road. 

 

Recommendation  

Motion to approve the Item as presented. 

 

Discussion  

 

The E. FM 544 Capital Improvement Project improves approximately 6,600 feet of E. FM 544 from north of Alfred Drive to 

County Line Road and Vinson Road. On September 12, 2023, the City awarded the roadway construction bid to Tiseo Paving 

Company and project utility installation kick-off is awaiting the finalization of the subject agreement with the East Fork Special 

Utility District (EFSUD). 

 

This Interlocal Agreement (ILA) between the City and EFSUD outlines payment and construction responsibility for waterline 

relocations within the project boundaries. Mains that are in easements owned by the SUD will be moved at the City’s expense; 

however, those that are within existing City right-of-way will be moved at the expense of the EFSUD. EFSUD Standard Details 

shall be followed for all facilities and the installation shall be inspected by EFSUD personnel. 

 

The City plans to perform all waterline relocations under the scope of the E. FM 544 project. EFSUD agrees to participate in 

the project by allocating six hundred sixty-nine thousand two hundred twenty dollars and twenty-seven cents ($669,220.27) 

for the City’s performance of the EFSUD’s portion of the project. Also, EFSUD agrees to pay sixty-one percent (61%) of any 

additional costs associated with relocation or replacement of the existing utility waterline infrastructure, as outlined in the ILA 

and corresponding exhibits.  

 

This ILA was approved by the EFSUD at their March 27, 2024 Board Meeting. To continue construction of the E. FM 544 

Project, staff recommends approval of the attached ILA. 

 
 

 

 
 


